Wilby Parish Council


Minutes of the Wilby Parish Council meeting held at Coronation Hall on Wednesday, 4th March 2015 at 7.30pm.  
Councillors present: I Williamson (Chair), D Holliday, P Dupuy, I Taylor & M Stanford

In attendance: G McGregor (County Councillor), S Gemmill (District Councillor), PCSO Kane Martin, 3 members of the public & J Collett (Clerk to the Council).
21.15 Apologies for absence were received from  Cllr Todd Strehlow & Cllr Steve Lee
22.15
To approve and sign the minutes of the council meeting on 7th January 2015. The minutes being previously    circulated were approved unanimously & signed by the Chair.
23.15
To record declarations of interest from members in any item to be discussed Cllr D Holliday declared an    interest in item 26.15.2. The dispensation was granted
24.15
To consider dispensation from members in any item to be discussed. No further dispensations were received.
The meeting was adjourned at 7-36pm

Public Forum

(i) Parishioner’s questions or comments 
Was there any further update on broadband being updated within Wilby? Cllr Williamson replied that he had attended a meeting at SALC where an expert had stated that 95% of Suffolk would receive coverage.

However, the areas not coveredwhich might include Wilby would not be known until Summer 2015. Fram Broadband are in discussion with Wilby Church to establish an aerial for their network. Stradbroke exchange is being updated at the moment with a fibre optic connection.
A resident stated that the telephone box is a mess and needs cleaning. The clerk will contact BT. 

Action Clerk 

(ii) District & County Councillors’ reports 
DCllr Gemill stated that this would his last visit to Wilby in his official capacity after 24 years, as he will not be standing for election this year. Grateful thanks were expressed by Cllr Williamson on behalf of Wilby PC for attending meetings and the helpful advice received.

CCllr McGregor confirmed that the speed restriction project is moving through the system. Cllr Taylor has drafted a letter and will submit this via the Clerk to strengthen the case. Cllr McGregor will organise a meeting with regard to broadband. The clerk will liaise with Cllr McGregor to arrange a date, probably mid to late May.  Highway pothole repairs are being carried out using a new piece of “kit”, Cllr McGregor would be interested in any feedback. Cllr Holliday reported the kit to be noisy and only filling the potholes with loose gravel, causing it to deteriorate very quickly. The issue here is not about money but about management. There is a 24hour response time for dangerous potholes which may be increased to 36 hours.







Action Clerk
(iii) To receive the Tree and Footpath Wardens’ report
The tree warden had received a complaint regarding the newly planted Leylandii at Wilby Hall. After inspection the new planting was found to be beyond the verge and ditch and completely on private property. No further action is required. A complaint had been received regarding the 2 bridges over the ditch on Footpath 1. Suffolk CC has inspected this footpath and has reported them as needing netting. The first bridge will also be replaced to include parapets, and the second bridge will be widened to 5 sleepers. Fred & Penny Dupuy will not be standing for Tree & Footpath wardens in the new council year. Grateful thanks were expressed to them both for the diligent ways in which their duties have been undertaken. Thanks were also expressed to Fred Dupuy for his help on the Emergency Planning policy.
(iv) To receive the Police report
PCSO Kane Martin reported that there had been no crimes in Wilby since the last meeting. He gave various tips on winter road safety. Recently nearby areas have experienced thefts of garden ornaments. Police priorities are focusing on farm crimes & excess speed. Next meeting is in Thorndon.

The meeting re-convened at 8-08pm. 
25.15 To receive an update from the Clerk on outstanding actions from last meeting: 
Confirmation received from MSDC re precept. This will be paid in 2 instalments, April & September.
Update on the Election Procedure. Nomination papers & consent forms were given to those who wished to stand again. Cllr Penny Dupuy confirmed she would not be standing. The council expressed its grateful thanks for all the work she had done as clerk and councillor and for her knowledge of the area. Cllr Matt Stanford also confirmed he would not be standing due to work commitments, again thanks were expressed for his invaluable contribution to the council. 
26.15 To consider new & outstanding planning applications, including consultation responses
26.15.1 Granting of planning permission Ref 3653/14. Erection of 2 new residential dwellings with garages, duly noted
26.15.2 Planning permission application no 0357/15. Green Farm, Wilby Green. Conversion of barn to create a new dwelling (re-submission of consent 2315/14). This was unanimously supported.
27.15 To consider publishing draft minutes on the website and noticeboard. This was unanimously agreed.
28.15
To consider the Street naming & numbering for land at Church Close, Wilby. After discussion the councillors agreed that the new houses should be known as 1 – 10 Church Close. Clerk to advise Mid Suffolk.
29.15 To receive on update & re-consider the purchase of a Defibrillator. Cllr Taylor reported that there was a
meeting scheduled for March 17th at Brundish. The Emergency Officer Sue Herne will be present. She has
also confirmed that we may be able to arrange First Aid courses under the Emergency Planning scheme.
30.15 To consider the amendment to the Standing Orders re Councillor Summons to meetings. The council
agreed to adopt this amendment.
31.15 To review the Emergency Planning Policy This was reviewed and agreed to be adequate.
32.15 To review the internal control This was reviewed and agreed to be adequate.
33.15
To review the internal audit This was reviewed and agreed to be adequate.
34.15
To appoint internal auditor The council appointed Heather Heelis of Heelis & Lodge
35.15 To review the risk assessment This was reviewed and agreed to be adequate.
36.15 To review the asset register  This was reviewed and amended as necessary
37.15
To discuss the format for the Annual Parish Meeting After discussion it was agreed to separate the APM 
and AGM of the Parish Council. Clerk to invite the school, Church, WI, DC & CC to give a report from the last year. The Chair will open with his report. Cllr Ian Taylor will talk on the Village Survey and Defibrillator. Following a public forum, cheese & wine will be served. The PC AGM will take place on the 20th May, subject to availability of the Hall. 







Clerk to check.
38.15
To consider the purchase of a Dog Litter Bin Clerk will find out the cost of emptying the dog bin and report back at the next meeting.
39.15
To receive updated accounts. Up to date accounts were presented by the clerk.
 40.15
Finance 
Current Account 
Bank balance  (17/02/2015)
£269.03



Reserve Account 
Bank balance (17/02/2015)
£7356.79




41.15
Account Payments:
(i) A Pullen
Repymt of Tax


£0-17

(ii) DJ Sillett
Flailing of Wilby Green

£120.00

(iii) DJ Sillett
Flailing of Wilby Green

£120.00

(iv) DJ Sillett
Flailing of Wilby Green

£48.00
All payments were agreed by the council.
42.15 To receive and discuss items from Parish Councillors
Cllr Taylor has circulated the draft letter to Cllr McGregor re the speed restriction change. Councillors were asked to advise of any amendments as soon as possible. Cllr Taylor will forward the final copy to the clerk who will forward to Cllr McGregor via email and hard copy.



Action Clerk
Village Survey.Cllr Taylor has contacted the school & has received feedback from them regarding their part in the survey. Still waiting to hear back from the Church & the WI.

Cllr Williamson gave information regarding the transparency code that will need to be implemented soon. LAIS received re claiming mileage from Cllrs homes to DC offices, tax will no longer be payable on this money. 
43.15
Correspondence received 
(i) Suffolk Age UK
(ii) MSDC New Duty Office Service

(iii) SALC Re S137

(iv) Eye & District Volunteer Centre

(v) SALC re Transparency Code
The correspondence has been circulated in a separate file. In future correspondence will be discussed at PC meetings and not circulated separately.
44.15 To receive items for the next Agenda 
(i) Implementation of the Transparency Code
(ii) Review of the APM 

(iii) Defibrillator

(iv) Public Survey

(v) Dog Bins

45.15
Date and time of the next meeting 13th May 2015 to commence at 7pm with the Annual Parish Meeting 

The Parish Council AGM to take place on 20th May, subject to availability, at 7-30pm

46.15
Meeting Closed at 9-43pm.
Minutes signed as correct

Chair_______________________________________________Date___________________________
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